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RATIFICATION OF CHANGES TO  
ECC ACADEMIC SENATE CONSTITUTION 

 
 
Colleagues, 
 
Your division representatives to the Academic Senate have voted to approve changes to the 
Senate Constitution that restructure the Senate to accommodate representation for Compton 
Educational Center faculty.  In order for these to take effect, the faculty at large must vote to 
ratify them.   
 
In general, the changes – 

• establish a Faculty Council at the Compton Educational Center as a standing 
subcommittee of the Senate 

• apply our current formula for determining division representation on the Senate to the 
Compton Center 

• add a Vice President of Educational Centers to the list of Senate officers and Exec Board 
• define the responsibilities of the VP of Educational Centers 

 
You can read the new text in its entirety at the bottom of this message.  The entire constitution 
and bylaws (prior to this change) are posted on the Senate’s website at 
http://www.elcamino.edu/academics/academicsenate/constitution.asp . 
 
TO VOTE, you may 
 
1 – vote ELECTRONICALLY by replying to this message from your El Camino email 
address.  Please type  YES  or  NO at the top of your message.   
For your vote to be counted – 
- Either yes or no must appear at the top of the message although you may add comments after 

that. 
- You must email your vote to sdever@elcamino.edu from your El Camino email address 

to ensure security of the voting process. 
  
2 – vote by sending your ballot VIA CAMPUS MAIL to Susie Dever – Academic Senate.  
Please write  YES  or  NO  at the top of your ballot. 
For your vote to be counted – 
- You may send a copy of this message or a ballot form available in your Division mailroom. 
- Either yes or no must appear at the top of your ballot although you may add comments after 

that. 
- You must fold & tape/staple your ballot or place it in an envelope.  On the outside, print 

and sign your name and print your division to ensure security of the voting process. 
 
All ballots (electronic or paper) must be received by Thurs., June 6th. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to participate in this very important Senate action. 
Sincerely, 
 
Susie Dever 
President, Academic Senate 
Faculty Coordinator, Learning Resources Center  


